The Mayor thanked the many that helped out in the feeding program at Sandhill's Middle School.

Mayor thanked Senator Nikki Setzler for helping the Town of Swansea to get the COVID-19 testing done. The town had 312 people to be tested. Thanked him again for the help and support in getting it done.

The town is picking up more debris than it can handle. It's something council can thank about a remedy for the situation. Tree trunks and large branches are being put out for pick up and not meeting the 4 ft. guidelines. Mayor asked, if council would think about some suggestions going forward for the citizens of the town.

Councilwoman Simmons wanted to know how long it takes to get the results from the COVID - 19 Test. Mayor Sanders shared, he was told 8 to 10 days.

Councilwoman Butler, suggested everyone should consider taking the COVID-19 Test. As it is not for just yourself, but for others you come in contact with as well.

WATER AND SEWER

Kevin was out in the field working and could not join the conference call. He however, is doing a great job. The Mayor, commend him on his hard work.

POLICE DEPARTMENT

For the month of May the Police department issued 104 Citations, worked 1 Accident, served 1 Warrant, and took 57 Reports, 21 Arrests with a number of traffic stops and drug arrests.

Chief Hayes, stated, whenever council gets an opportunity in Executive Session, he would like to discuss some personnel and policy issues.

OPEN FORUM

N/A